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ARB ACTION MEMO 
 
Date:  January 4, 2021  
Time: 1:00 PM 
Meeting Room: Virtual meeting  
 
Members: 

Dade Van Der Werf, Chair: Present  
Frank Stoner: Present  
Fred Missel Vice-Chair: Present 
Frank Hancock: Present 
Chris Henningsen: Present 
 

Staff:   Khris Taggart 
Margaret Maliszewski 
Carolyn Shaffer 

 
9. Other Business: 

b. EC Arterials: Update 
 
Action:  
The ARB members generally agreed with staff’s recommendations, and individuals had the 
following comments/questions: 

1. Why is there no recommendation for Rt. 631? 
2. What is the role of the ARB in scenic highway and historic district review? 
3. What is the plan for public input? 
4. We may not want to designate as ECs the streets that are primarily residential or are 

likely to have few commercial development proposals. Similarly, the industrial character 
of Avon Street may be less suited to the application of EC guidelines. 


